Hanover Township Sewer Authority

December 3, 2012
Hanover Township Building

Mr. John LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Greg Call Board Member, Gannett Fleming John Rae, Solicitor Frank Paganie for John Salopek, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as, approximately 10 township residents property owners.  

Public Comments:  Mr. Tunno, Phase 2 Property Owner asked if they would be holding another Training Class so he would be able to install his grinder pump.

Mr.  Kramer, Phase 2 Property Owner asked questions on the Grange Building on hooking to the system and the billing. 

Mr. Miller, Phase 2 Property Owner asked questions on the Florence Motel hook up to the system and additional questions about cost and other business.
Mr. Skarupa plans new home construction in Phase I and would like to attend training so he would be able to install the grinder pump.

Mr. LaValla will contact Tepco to check on another training class.

Correspondence:  Mr. LaValla mentioned that we received a Notice to Terminate our Tenancy from Mr. Iannetti, our landlord, dated November 20, 2012. Hanover Township Sewer Authority and all others occupying the property at 1107 Steubenville Pike, Burgettstown, PA 15021 must vacate the property on or before January 6, 2013. 
HTSA will move by this date. We will provide a drop box for bills in the near future.  The customers must mail payments until we get the drop box.
Mr. LaValla mentioned that we received a letter from The Cincinnati Insurance Company, our performance bondholder. The letter stated at this time we release no further funds under the reference contract without the in-advance written consent and direction of Cincinnati Insurance Company. Mr. LaValla mentioned that we would wait until we receive information to release any checks.
Old Business:  Uninhabitable dwelling.

Mrs. Voelker mentioned that she received a fax from the Municipal Consulting Service

on uninhabitable property. The fax is to inform you that an uninhabitable determination of a single family home by the Township Code Official would result in a denial of a certificate of occupancy. All certificates of occupancy are issued by the Code Official or Zoning Officer.
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Hanover Township contracts with Municipal Consulting Service and would contact their Code Official and they would make the determination of Uninhabitable and not the Sewer Authority. If they do not issue a permit for that property then we can use that determination for uninhabitable dwelling. The Township Supervisors would contact the Municipal Consulting Service.
Mrs. Paden mentioned that if a customer comes in the office and lets us know that this property is uninhabitable, then our office would contact the Township Office to let them know of an address to have the Code Official or Zoning Officer check this.  The homeowner would pay for this inspection. Mr. LaValla will check into more information.

Mr. Paganie mentioned they have laid out a definition to add to the rules and an application they can fill out at the office and go through with the inspection that it is uninhabitable. We have the paperwork set up if this does not work through the Supervisors.  
Mr. LaValla mentioned that the plant construction is still going on with a punch list that is getting lower. Greensburg has been working on this. At the plant, we still need the office completed, so we can move our office.
Solicitor Report:  Mr. Paganie explained the Pennsylvania American Water Agreement furnishes to the Authority by the fifteenth of the month following the month in which the water company mails out its bills for each water service billing period. Therefore, we have to wait for those readings before we can send out our bills.
Grinder Pump Agreement drafts information to look over by the next meeting any questions let them know this will be finalized.

Engineer Report:  Mr. Rae mentioned that the list of payment claims received by Gannett Fleming to date was emailed to Mr. Salopek, and he will send the letter to The Cincinnati Insurance. Start-up vendors are requesting release of their checks, but we need the Bonding Company approval before sending them out.

Punch list update: Mr. Rae, Mr. LaValla, and Mr. Pennington went to the plant on Friday, November 30, 2012, walked the job with the contractor, and noted the percent completed on various jobs. They continue to work on the job until completed.

Davidson and Associates are performing plant commissioning.  Flow into the plant is very low since customers are just starting to make connections.  

Mr. Rae talked to Pennvest about covering the cost for the plant commissioning and they agreed through the first month that we have a stream discharge, and the discharge is monitored.  The report is approved by DEP once the first DMR is approved by the DEP.

Not sure when this will occur.

Odor sampling: Mr. Salopek is trying to get the Consent Decree lifted on the sampling requirements. Mr. Paganie mentioned they need 12 months of consecutive compliance and there have been no excursions past the maximum. We have been on the average since July 2011.  We should be able to summit.  Mr. Rae sent Odor sampling information to 
Mr. Salopek.
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Phase 2 Budget Status: Mr. LaValla recommended getting a moving company for a day.  Mr. LaValla and Mrs. Paden will go down to Sunny Side and get more items. Mrs. Paden mentioned to get two new desktop computers one for Mrs. DiBattista and the lab with their own printer. 

Developer Projects on Starpointe: WCCED extending some sewer installation of Phase 1B Gannett Fleming had an observer onsite. Buncher Project developing preliminary sewer plans. Contacts Gannett Fleming on questions. AL Solutions still need to come in the Sewer Authority Office to fill out application under commercial.

Mr. LaValla mentioned receiving a letter from Mr. Salopek regarding his inability to attend future third-Monday meetings. Mr. LaValla mentioned that we should make a motion to open bids for a new solicitor for next year for Hanover Township Sewer Authority.  
Mrs. Paden mentioned that she understands the situation with Mr. Salopek.  Instead of 
Mr. Paganie jumping into the meetings and then passing everything back to Mr. Salopek for when he comes. 
Mrs. Voelker asked if we needed to advertise for a new Solicitor. Mr. LaValla mentioned that we do not want to advertise. We would keep Mr. Salopek on as he would take us as conflict of interest with our new Solicitor that he would take the extra work on case by case with his knowledge. Mr. LaValla asked for a motion to open up bids for a new Solicitor.

Mr. Call made a motion to open up bids for a new Solicitor; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.

Mr. Paganie mentioned with discussion with Mr. Salopek asking  whatever direction the Board takes we understand.  Mr. LaValla asked if Mr. Salopek would be interested if there is a conflict of interest with our new Solicitor representing another party, would
Mr. Salopek be our Solicitor for a case? Mr. Paganie said that he would have enough knowledge of what has been going on and would have to catch up on update. 
We can present a letter to Mr. Salopek and ask if he would do this. We could bring it up January regarding any conflict of interest. 

Mr. LaValla asked Mr. Call to help on bids with him.  Mr. Call will help on this and he has someone he can check on. Mrs. Paden will make some calls and get us a name. Mr. LaValla said that he and Mr. Call will work on this and talk to the Solicitors.
Mrs. Voelker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM; seconded by Mr. Call; 
Motion carried.          

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Tim Seech, Secretary

